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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
Board of Electrical Examiners
MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Wednesday, January 3, 2007
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room A, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
Approved February 7, 2007
MEMBERS PRESENT
Jacob Good, Professional Member, President

Richard Strouse, Professional Member, Vice President

Donald Collins, Public Member, Secretary

James Anderson, Public Member
Robert Sharp, Professional Member 

Leroy James, Professional Member

Ronald Marks, Professional Member
ABSENT

Shirley Good, Public Member

DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL

 Kay Warren Deputy Director, Division of Professional Regulations
Christopher Spizzirri, Deputy Attorney General
Judy Letterman, Administrative Specialist II
ALSO PRESENT
Robert Smith

Robert Keis
Curtis Reider
Vera Sitze, Court Reporter

CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Good called the meeting to order at 8:35 a.m.
REVIEW OF MINUTES

A motion was made by Mr. Sharp, seconded by Mr. Collins to approve the November 1, 2006 meeting minutes as presented. The motion was unanimously carried.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Rule and Regulation Hearing

Mr. Good called the hearing to order at 8:37 a.m. Board members were introduced for the record. 
Mr. Spizzirri stated that the purpose of the hearing was to make proposed changes to rule 6.0 License and Insurance, 7.0 Expiration and Renewal, 8.0 Continuing Education, and 15.0 Inspection Agencies.

Notice of the Public Hearing was published in the register of Regulations and the Delaware State News and News Journal.

Mr. Spizzirri informed the Board that there were no written comments.  No public comments were received at the hearing.

A motion was made by Mr. Sharp, seconded by Mr. James to adopt the proposed changes as written.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Mr. Spizzirri stated that the changes will be published in February 1st issue of the Register of Regulations and become effective 10 days after publication.

Verbatim testimony was taken by a court reporter.  
The public hearing ended at 8:50 a.m.

Review of Application

A motion was made by Mr. Strouse, seconded by Mr. Collins to approve the reciprocity application of Dennis Mitchell.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Propose to Deny Applications

A motion was made by Mr. Marks, seconded by Mr. Collins to propose to deny the applications of Richard Broderick due to lack of response to the Board’s request for name and license number of apprenticeship supervisor; Lewis Pierce, Jr.  due to lack of proof of three years of residential work experience; Eric Messick due to lack of an apprenticeship certificate; and Michael Delong due to lack of insurance information.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Final Denial of Application
A motion was made by Mr. James, seconded by Mr. Strouse to deny the application of Salvatore Cascio, Jr. due to lack of response to the Board’s November 2, 2006 letter proposing to deny his application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Complaints to Close

Mr. Marks was in agreement with the Investigative Unit to close complaint 01-13-06.

Compliance to License Renewal Audit -Christopher Spizzirri

Mr. Spizzirri informed the Board that 39 licensees were still not in compliance with the renewal audit.  He recommends sending certified letters to those who have not provided additional continuing education hours, insurance information, and continuing education certificates.  For those who have not responded to the original audit letter or certified audit letter, he recommends the Board schedule a Show Cause Hearing.

A motion was made by Mr. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Collins to approve the recommendations of Mr. Spizzirri and to schedule the Show Cause Hearings for February 7, 2007 for licensees who did not respond to the original audit letter.  The motion was unanimously carried.
NEW BUSINESS

Review of Reciprocity Applications
A motion was made by Mr. Strouse, seconded by Mr. James to approve the applications of Francis Edgley, Richard Parsons, Dean Warsing, Roy Krieg, Michael Neifert, and 
Russell Curry, Jr. The motion was unanimously carried.
A motion was made by Mr. Strouse, seconded by Mr. Anderson to approve the application of Robert Ickes, Jr. for examination since the Pennsylvania license is not reciprocal. The motion was unanimously carried.
A motion was made by Mr. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Strouse to propose to deny the application of Shahnawaz Ahmad, since Alberta, Canada does not meet the reciprocity requirements in Section 1409 of the Board’s statute which requires current licensure in good standing from another state, District of Columbia or territory of the United States. The motion was unanimously carried.
Review of Exam Results

The Board reviewed the results of the November examination which showed that eight     out of fifteen candidates received a passing score.
Clarification of Homeowner Permits
Ms. Letterman informed the Board that inspection agencies are advising homeowners to the request a homeowners permit for electrical work which has been completed by the previous owner, but not inspected; when the contractor hires an unlicensed person to complete the electrical work and the work wasn’t inspected; or when the contractor did not pay the electrician who now will not complete the job.  Mr. Good stated that these homeowners do not qualify for a permit and a licensed electrician would have to file for inspection. He also recommended that the homeowners file a complaint with the Division for unlicensed practice.

Board Adoption of Current National Electrical Code
A motion was made by Mr. James, seconded by Mr. Marks to adopt the 2005 NEC.  The motion was carried.

The testing service will be advised of the adoption and requested to update the examination.
Continuing Education
The following continuing education was approved by the Board:
Bob Byrnes

Electrical Theory-3 hours

Service & Trnasformers-3 hours

Electrical Theory 2-3 hours

Ampacity of Conductors- 3 hours

Walter Granger

2005 NEC Continuing Education Seminar-5 hours

2005 National Electrical Code Class-10 hours

Capital Lighting & Supply

Grounding versus Bonding-8 hours

David Menendez

Article 430 &440 of the NEC- 5 hours

Safety & First Aid on the Job-2 hours

Grounding of Electrical Systems- 5hours

Installation and Inspection of Fire Alarm System-2 hours

General Requirements for Electrical Installations Based on the NEC- 5 hours

All Star Professional Training, Inc.

2005 NEC Topics for Delaware Electricians- 10 hours

Blue Volt

Industrial Safety- 5 hours

Grounding and Bonding – 10 hours

Limited Energy for the General Journeyman- 5hours

Significant Changes to the NEC Part II-10 hours

Kempker's Education Services

Modern Electrical Metering Applications- 4 hours

National Electrical Code Update Course-10 hours

Independent Electrical Contractors-Chesapeake
Master’s Preparation- 10 hours

The following continuing education was denied:

David Menendez
Leading Your Crew Toward Success
Complaints to Assign
Complaints 01-13-06, 01-14-06 and 01-15-06 have been assigned to Mr. Marks.
Correspondence

The Board received correspondence from J. Donald Kennedy regarding the Board’s letter which denied his continuing education course since it did not show professional growth. Mr. Kennedy stated he became a qualified Elevator Inspector in 2004 and in order to be certified, he had to complete the seminar, on elevator safety, related to the industry which he considered to meet the renewal requirements to renew his master specialty license.

The Board reviewed his request and again considers the course submitted for renewal to not be related to professional growth as an electrician and suggested that he take other “electrical” courses to renew his license.
Inspection Agency Change of Ownership
Ms. Letterman asked the Board if an inspection agency were sold, would the new owners have to re-apply and submit a new application.  Mr. Spizzirri stated that since the inspection agency renews annually and meets the requirements in section 1421 of the statute, the new owners would not need to submit a new application.
Review of Examination Applications

A motion was made by Mr. Strouse, seconded by Mr. Mark to approve the exam applications of Curtis Reiden, Jeffrey Adkins, Robert Montgomery, and Cesar Rios Martinez. The motion was unanimously carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Marks, seconded by Mr. Strouse to propose to deny the exam application of Michael Grandolfo, since the tax form W-2’s did not designate that the employer is an electrical company.  The motion was unanimously carried.
OTHER BUSINESS BEFORE THE BOARD
Mr. Spizzirri stated that the board questioned their authority over the electrical companies when they do not obtain a cut-in card before connecting power.  He informed the Board that the Public Service Commission (PSC) regulates the electrical companies; however the Board could send a letter to the PSC and to the electrical companies informing them of the Board’s statutory requirements.
PUBLIC COMMENT

Mr. Keis recommended updating the continuing education list located on the website.
He also inquired as to the status of the letter he sent to the Board. Mr. Spizzirri informed him that the Board had already addressed his concerns at a previous meeting.

NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING
The next scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, February 7, 2007 at 8:30 a.m., in conference room A, second floor of the Cannon Bldg. 861 Silver Lake Blvd. Dover DE.
ADJOURNMENT
A motion was made by Mr. Collins, seconded by Mr. Marks to adjourn.  The motion was unanimously carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 11:11 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Judy Letterman 
Administrative Specialist II






